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Good morning, Trustees. I am happy to provide an update on what has 
been happening at USF these past few months. 
 
On Current Events 
 
There has been considerable attention nationally and across our state on-
campus protests and the right to free expression. We had our own 
experiences with demonstrations on campus this past academic year, the 
vast majority of which were peaceful and ended without incident. I want to 
use this opportunity to reiterate our position on some of these issues. 
 
Free expression and the exchange of ideas are central to the mission of a 
university, and we are proud to say it is among the core values that define 
our institution. We recognize our obligation to permit constitutionally 
protected speech, even if we strongly disagree or find some of what is said 
to be offensive.  
 
But I want to be explicitly clear that even though we must tolerate free 
expression in public spaces on campus, we condemn hate speech and 
incidents of antisemitism, Islamophobia, and bigotry. The university’s 
obligation to permit free speech carries a reciprocal obligation on the 
speaker to be peaceful and to comply with the law and USF policies.  
 
We will not tolerate violent, disruptive, or aggressive acts by protestors 
because the safety of the USF community is our highest priority. We must 
also protect the rights of members of our community to attend class, 
prepare for exams, and attend important ceremonies, like commencement, 
without disruption. 
 
As we always have in challenging times, it is critical that we strive to uphold 
our university’s values and keep our focus on how we carry out our 
institutional mission. We urge everyone to do their part to ensure that USF 





the Tampa Bay region and the state of Florida as a national leader in these 
rapidly evolving fields. 
 



I am pleased to share that progress continues on the new student center 
and residence hall in Sarasota-Manatee, and that the residence hall now 
has a name: Atala Hall, after the rare tropical butterfly that feeds and 
breeds in the landscaping on campus. 
 
The name was selected after a campus committee of students, faculty, and 
staff considered numerous possible names; an online survey that drew 
more than 300 responses; and a final review and selection by Sarasota-
Manatee campus Regional Chancellor Karen Holbrook and me. 
 
On-Campus Stadium Groundbreaking 
 
As Chair Weatherford mentioned, we are looking forward to the 
groundbreaking ceremony for our on-campus stadium during Homecoming 
Week. 
 
Our plans call for the stadium to open in time for fall 2027, and we can’t 
wait to make USF history with the groundbreaking ceremony in October. 
 
Updates on USF Athletics 
 
I have lots of great news to share with you from USF Athletics, starting with 
the success of our student-athletes in the classroom. 
 
All 18 men’s and women’s programs posted a spring semester GPA over 
3.0 for only the second time on record. That extended the streak of an 
overall departmental GPA over 3.0 to 19 consecutive semesters.Our 
student-athletes’ collective GPA for the spring semester was 3.31, also the 
second-highest GPA on record. 
 
This is a great reflection of the commitment and hard work of our student-
athletes, and I want to thank the outstanding academics staff and our 
coaches for the mentoring and guidance they provide.  
 
I am also very pleased to tell you about two more conference 
championships won by our athletics teams. 



 



Both of our new deans will officially join USF in July. I want to thank 
Provost Mohapatra and his staff, and the members of both Search Advisory 
Committees, for their time and commitment. 
 
Budget Workshop 
 
I look forward to the budget workshop we will hold following this meeting. 
This will be an important discussion as we consider our budget for not only 
next year but as we look ahead to our vision over the next several years 
and determine how we can allocate our resources to maximize our impact. 
 
Closing Comments 
 
There is one final update I would like to share with you this morning. We 
are delighted to welcome Snowbird


